
 

January 25, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Pat Colloton, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 167-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Colloton: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2488 by House Committee on Corrections and 

Juvenile Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2488 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, the municipal court may impose any conditions of probation or 

suspension of sentence that the court deems proper, including requiring that the defendant make 

reparation or restitution to the aggrieved party for damage or loss directly caused by the 

defendant’s crime.  HB 2488 would allow the court to include any increase in the aggrieved 

party’s insurance premiums caused by the defendant’s crime. 

 

 Both the Insurance Department and the Office of Judicial Administration report that HB 

2488 would have no fiscal effect.  Any potential fiscal effect would apply to the parties affected 

by the case and payment of insurance premium cost increases. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Zac Anshutz, Insurance Department  

 Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  


